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Announcement of the Ministry of Finance 
Accepting no gift or present of any kind from the course of official duties in all occasions. 

(No Gift Policy) 

In accordance with the revised National Reform Plan on Anti-Corruption, 

all government agencies are required to declare themselves that their government p·ersonel 

will not accept .gift or present of any kind in connection with their official duties 

(No Gift Policy). This is in line with the guideline for civil serva_nts behavior set by the Civil Service 

Ethics Commission (CSC) under the c·ivil Service Code of Ethics Act B.E. 2562. Additionally, on August 

11th 
, 2016, the Ministry of Finance issued the Vayuphak Declaration, presenting government agencies 

under the Ministry of Finance concurrently signed a memorandum of understanding with 

the Office of National Anti-Corruption Commission (NACC), the Office of the Public Sector 

Anti-Corruption Commission (PACC), and the Ariti-Corruption Organization of Thailand (ACT), 

· in which senior executives, civil servants, government employees, permanent employees, and

temporary employees jointly declared an intention to perform duties with honesty and integrity,

and to refrain from receiving benefit in any form.

Therefore, The Ministry of Finance hereby declares that all government officers, 

including those from government agencies, state enterprises, and public organizations under 

the Ministry of Finance's supervision, wil_l not accept gift or present of any kind from the course 

of official duties in all occasions (No Gift Policy). This declaration applies to gifts from private 

entrepreneur, the public, and subordinates. The Ministry of Finance encourages every personel 

to express their good wishes via greeting cards or social media instead. This is conforming to 

the Ministry's corporate governance policy, which is committed to good governance principles, 

promoting a culture of integrity and transparency, and being corruption-free organization. 

This will ultimately result in an establishment of public trust and confidence. 

This announcement is to be acknowledged and strictly followed by every agency. 

(Mr. Lavaron Sangsnit) 

Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Finance 
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